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Musical Director’s report: 
	In Memorium : Brian Guy Mould (22.16.30 – 14.12.14)
A tribute to Brian from Bryan Stott (read at his funeral)
Our human nature is such that the loss of a loved one will always be the cause of deep feelings of sadness and despair. Hopefully those feelings may soften with time but I do seriously believe that our gathering here today has to be an occasion of a thankful celebration of Brian’s life amongst us and for the tender and loving moments that Brian and Joan have shared together, to celebrate the life of a much loved husband, father, grandfather and great grandfather and to celebrate the life of a good man, a treasured friend and a life that so many of us here today have been privileged to share.
Never losing sight of the fact that our thoughts and prayers go out in support of Joan, Jill, Howard, Steve and Jane to Nicky, Matthew, Suzanna, Pivey and of course little James.

South view School. Aireborough Grammar School, those special seats at the Glen Royal Cinema at Horsforth and even potato picking in the wilds of Lincolnshire were the pathways to true love in the middle 1940’s.

As a 5th former, Brian had decided that my sister Joan was his chosen sweetheart, so he was prepared to pay the ultimate forfeit of having to take me along as the traditionally pesky younger brother, so to begin what has been a treasured relationship for us all.

A direct line of sight between their respective bedrooms at South View and Benton Park created an improvised system of communication by flashing electric light to which the most diligent ARP warden must have turned a blind eye.

I’m sure the Air Ministry were fully aware of Brian’s early signalling skills for it seemed a perfectly natural progression for Brian to be posted into an Air Traffic Control Unit and the professional use of the ever faithful Aldis lamp whilst serving his 2 years national service in the RAF.

An early, mutually shared enjoyment of singing and the Christian faith helped their relationship to grow. Joan, then Brian along with his two very talented brothers Ted and Donald all had such lovely singing voices that responded so well to the excellent coaching they received at the time.

It is that very special gift that first of all the Congregational of Yeadon’s Queen St. Chapel, later the Fairfax singers and the Steeton Male Voice Choir and in the ensuing years it has been a gift that so many of us have been so delighted to share.

Since leaving school Brian had been closely involved in transport and the movement of goods. First with British Railways, then in private practice and then, at the age of 50, and with Joan’s full support, Brian launched himself onto that fearsome and exciting roller coaster of occasional golden days and many sleepness nights by starting their own business. A business which happily prospered and which Howard continues to this day.

A renewed confidence opened up an exciting and thoroughly enjoyable period which we all shared. Having both been awarded their sports colours at school, Joan from tennis and hockey, Brian in football and cricket, as the years had progressed hoth Brian and Joan had developed a keen interest in golf which resulted in a long and happy membership of Otley Golf Club.

As a very loyal and popular member of the club Brian progressed through the years to become Captain in 1991 and a few years later elected as President. Both were honours fully deserved and deeply appreciated by this very modest man.

Those years have produced some very cherished memories as together Brian and Joan made many lasting new friends in the Harrogate Union of Golf Clubs. How pleased they were when given the good news that Jill’s husband, son in law Steve was elected captain for 2015 – a lovely family connection for them all.

Brian’s sister Celia and husband ken had emigrated to Tasmania many years earlier and Brian and Joan were able to fulfil a long held wish by making a truly memorable 6 week visit to see the family in Tasmania . This further strengthened the bond with their respective families which they have maintained and enjoyed all their married lives.
A wonderful group of friends, choir concerts, caravanning, a move to Ilkley, grandchildren, god parents to our daughters, an active and fulfilling involvement her at Christchurch all creating the foundations for a busy and happy life to celebrate. Yes indeed, Brian, a life to celebrate.

That means a big thankyou for so readily accepting me as that pesky young brother of that special girlfriend. In enrolling me as a young, excited usher at his wedding, promoting me to the rank of uncle on the birth of Jill and Howard, sharing some excellent lunches with Joan and Sheila, with our extended families sharing so many truly magical Christmases together. Our midnight endeavours in knocking down walls, fixing acres of punched hardboard and applying  gallons of soft sheen emulsion in our valiant efforts to launch Joan and Sheila into their business careers.

So it is that we have all been privileged to share our own special moment within the life of this quiet and gentle man. A man with a refreshing sense of realism, but always ready to see and appreciate a level of humour. A loving family man who was at his happiest when the family were all together around him. A trusted colleague and friend.

Brian – rest ye well!



SMVC Leisure Wear

A reminder to longer standing members and information for newer members.
Malcolm Hopkins is in charge of our shop and you or your loved ones can purchase the following SMVC items.

The following items are available for sale:

	Blue Lambswool Sweaters
	£35

	Grey Sweaters
	£12

	Polo Shirts
	£  5

	Silver Grey Ties
	£  2

	Blue Ties
	£  5

	Uniform Ties
	£  5


The Silver Grey tie was previously official uniform. There are very few left and are reduced to clear, so bag a bargain.

The lambswool sweaters were previously regarded as uniform and were worn with the blue ties.

The polo shirts are available in many colours (we have a large stock) but large sizes are in short supply.
Contacts for SMVC
	Chairman
	David Borley
	01943602719
	david.borley@02.co.uk

	Musical Director
	Alan Clark
	07538377035
	alanclark51@hotmail.co.uk

	Secretary /
Chimes Ed
	Ian McDonald
	01274400375
07949626675
	Ianmcd51@hotmail.com

	Concert Secretary

/publicity
	Eric Parker
	01274598221
	ericjparker@blueyonder.co.uk

	Treasurer
	John Dowlan
	01422 248010
	john@dowlan.co.uk

	Accompanist
	Pat Jones
	01535652026

07765836029
	patjones179@btinternet.com

	Dep. M.D.
	Noel Aspinall
	01535 601157
	noel_aspinall@sky.com

	Dep. Accompanist
	Peter Abberton
	01274 551526
	peterabberton@btinternet.com

	Recruitment
	Ken Wardell
	01943 817432
	kenwardell31@btinternet.com

	Stage Manager
	Richard Hartley
	01535 603380
	hartleyrich@yahoo.co.uk

	Attendance/

Web man.
	Steve Fenton
	01535 604373
	steeton@stevefenton.me.uk

	Duplicator
	Tim Bastow
	01535 603065
	tim.jtbastow@blueyonder.co.uk

	Archivist
	Peter Lofts
	01535 634388
	peterlofts30@hotmail.co.uk

	Top tenor rep
	Tim Bastow
	01535 603065
	tim.jtbastow@blueyonder.co.uk

	2nd Tenor rep
	
	
	

	Baritone rep
	Steve Parsons
	01535631452

07967807108
	

	Bass rep
	David Brown
	01535274919
	david@margaretcareyfoundation.com


Concert/ Events Dates 2014 - 15 (7.30 unless noted)

	Saturday
	28th
	Christ Church Ilkley St David’s day Concert

	March
	
	

	Saturday
	14th
	Joint concert with Otley Brass Band, Selby Abbey

	Saturday
	28th
	Christ Church, Ilkley

	April
	
	

	Saturday
	11th
	Choir Annual Dinner, St Ives Golf Club

	Saturday
	25th
	Baildon Methodists

	May
	
	

	Saturday
	9th
	Hetton Chapel (TBC)

	June
	
	

	Fri/Sat/Sun/Mon
	5-8th
	Tour TBC but Warwick area is looking likely

	July
	
	

	Saturday
	4th
	Skipton, St Andrews with Dalesmen Singers

	Saturday
	18th
	Ulverston , Rotary concert
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